
 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 

 With the forthcoming AGM, ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ǊŀƭƭȅƛƴƎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ 

ŎƻƳƳƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǘŜǊƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΣ ōǳǘ LΩǾŜ ōŀƴƎŜŘ ƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ƪƴƻǿ 

and understand the importance of rotating committee members in order to keep things fresh and 

vibrant. 

LƴǎǘŜŀŘΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ŀ ƳƻǊŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ōǊƻŀŘŜǊ ŘƛǎŎƻǳǊǎŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ LΩŘ ǇǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ όŀƴŘ 

LΩǾŜ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƘƛǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƻƻύ Ƙƻǿ ŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǎ ŀ ǎƻŎƛŜǘȅ ōǳǘΣ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎƎŜǊ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜΣ Ƙƻǿ ƭǳŎƪȅ ǿŜ 

are to live where we do and be able to enjoy the lifestyle we all appreciate, especially as gardeners 

in this beautiful part of the world. Unfortunately, these days the media tends to be dominated by 

stories of political unrest and dysfunction in many parts of the global society. Reassuringly as a 

group we have many commonalities and the civility and willingness to come together and share the 

objective of encouraging and furthering the knowledge and cultivation of the genus Rhododendron. 

We have a good, solid, well-functioning society that needs to remain as the foundation for 

continuing our achievements in upholding the objectives of the national society. 

Back to the AGM, another important item on the agenda will be the need to increase our 

membership fees. They have remained the 

same for many years and, particularly in light 

of recent changes in the usage of these fees, 

a rise is required. Membership benefits 

include end of year luncheon catering, 

Neutrog product discount, propagation 

materials, and access to purchase rarer and 

harder to obtain plants, annual journal, as 

well as the benefits of attending monthly 

meetings. 

A cold, wintry, July evening, but a well-attended meeting 

Issue 127 ς August 2019 



Kristina Bowman eagerly awaiting her raffle surprise                           The endangered Carpenter Bee 

Next Meeting 

This will be held at the RSL Hall, Stirling, on Tuesday, August 20th at 8pm. It will be the AGM and we will have 

a report from our President Belinda Cullum on her recent trip to New Zealand.  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ǇƭŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ǎǳǇǇŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άǇƻǘ [ǳŎƪ  

{ǘŀƭƭέΦ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ new members are always welcome. 

Bloom of the Month ς Vireya Sylvonia 

Sylvonia is one our new Vireyas and has a most unusual colour scheme, opening a deep apricot and fading to 

a much paler shade with pink edges. 

 

Members may be aware that Vireyas are prone to frost damage (some of ours were badly affected recently) 

but the use of Wiltnot, typically used to protect from heat also works well as a frost shield. 

Wiltnot is an anti-transpirant that is available through horticultural outlets. We have a supply of 

concentrated Wiltnot that can be purchased at a reasonable cost. 

Richard & Bronwyn Illman 



Spring is around the corner! 

Brunnera like shaded woodland 

positions and reward the gardener 

with charming Gypsophlia like blue 

flowers in late winter and early 

spring. They are low growing and 

need to be positioned near the edge 

so that their beauty can be enjoyed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fragrant  

Daphne  



From the Propagating bench by Richard Illman 

Maple Grafting Workshops 2019 

Twenty two members enrolled for the Maple Grafting sessions conducted 

in the first week of August. It was pleasing to note that members who had 

previously attended enrolled again and new members also took the 

opportunity to learn how to do a side veneer graft suitable for Maples. 

Besides the opportunity to learn a new skill it was also a chance to meet 

other members in a casual setting. Hopefully, many will experience 

success with their grafts and they will be encouraged to try grafting other desirable plants. 

Members who would like to try summer grafts of Maples are invited to express their interest to 

either Rick or Bronwyn Illman so that a session can be organised early 2020. 

 

  



Knowledge Injection! 

The latest ARS (American Rhododendron Society) journal contained a very interesting article on 

Stomata and Lenticels by Susan Clark, a member of the Massachusetts chapter. Most members 

would be aware of stomata (a Greek ǿƻǊŘ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎ άƳƻǳǘƘέύ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǊŜǎ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 

outer surface or epidermis of plants, particularly on the under surface of leaves. Their primary 

function is to allow gas exchange between the atmosphere and the plant which is essential for 

photosynthesis. 

Lenticels (Latin for small window) are the other structures that facilitate gas exchange between the 

cells just under the bark and the exterior. They are most easily seen in Winter on deciduous trees 

such as cherries and Maples like Acer griseum. 

The full article is available in the  

Summer 2019 ARS journal which should be available in our library. Borrow it ς there are many 

excellent articles. 

 

  



Bird of the Month by Chris Thomas 

Laratinga Wetlands 

Mount Barker 

 

 

 

The Laratinga Wetlands, constructed in 1999, is a wetland located in Mount Barker, South Australia. 

It is named after the Aboriginal Peramangk peoples' name for the Mount Barker Creek, "Laratinga". 

The wetlands occupy an area of 16.7 hectares, of which 10.7 hectares is underwater. 

 

Over 150 bird species have been recorded at this wetland, with up to 61 species at any one time.  

Migratory and nomadic are seen at certain times of the year. 

Car park on Bald Hills Road. Toilets available. Picnic areas. 

One of the best wetlands in South Australia. 

 

Three walking trails ς  

 Chestnut Teal Trail  0.75 km walking time 15 minutes 

 Rosella Trail   2.00 km walking time 35 minutes  

 Sacred Ibis Trail  2.60  km walking time  45 minutes 

 



 

 

 

  

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://static.wixstatic.com/media/491d7b_84230d62aa0b4e6e9c003538569d6f04~mv2_d_4568_1440_s_2.jpg/v1/fill/w_1600,h_504,al_c,q_90/file.jpg&imgrefurl=https://tracetamtravels.wixsite.com/portfolio/fullscreen-page/comp-j768juys/544d3525-be8c-4f50-94ef-65dffb609def/13/%3Fi%3D13%26p%3Dgtcyt%26s%3Dstyle-j9egeelp&docid=XU14FQtSnuix4M&tbnid=LoAN7Vkd_-WElM:&vet=10ahUKEwi_0-XuqPLjAhXBbCsKHXg0BYkQMwicAShVMFU..i&w=1600&h=504&itg=1&bih=686&biw=1600&q=laratinga%20wetlands&ved=0ahUKEwi_0-XuqPLjAhXBbCsKHXg0BYkQMwicAShVMFU&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://static.wixstatic.com/media/491d7b_84230d62aa0b4e6e9c003538569d6f04~mv2_d_4568_1440_s_2.jpg/v1/fill/w_1600,h_504,al_c,q_90/file.jpg&imgrefurl=https://tracetamtravels.wixsite.com/portfolio/fullscreen-page/comp-j768juys/544d3525-be8c-4f50-94ef-65dffb609def/13/%3Fi%3D13%26p%3Dgtcyt%26s%3Dstyle-j9egeelp&docid=XU14FQtSnuix4M&tbnid=LoAN7Vkd_-WElM:&vet=10ahUKEwi_0-XuqPLjAhXBbCsKHXg0BYkQMwicAShVMFU..i&w=1600&h=504&itg=1&bih=686&biw=1600&q=laratinga%20wetlands&ved=0ahUKEwi_0-XuqPLjAhXBbCsKHXg0BYkQMwicAShVMFU&iact=mrc&uact=8


[ƛōǊŀǊƛŀƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ by Ann & David Matison  

The Smaller Rhododendrons by Peter Cox, published in 1985. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ƛǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ōƻƻƪ ǘƘŀǘ L ƎǊŀōōŜŘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ cupboard without looking too 

carefully. It is not a book that I would choose for myself as it is quite technical. With that disclaimer 

I have to admit that I have copied much of this from the blurb on the dust cover.  

ά¢ƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊ ǎǳǊǾŜȅǎ ǎƳŀƭƭŜǊ ǊƘƻŘƻŘŜƴdrons in their natural habitat, their distribution, ecology and 

introduction into cultivation, and then moves 

into garden cultivation, examining shelter, 

shade climate and hardiness. The chapter on 

planting and maintenance covers soil 

preparation. Planting, feeding, pruning, 

ŘƛǎŜŀǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŜǎǘǎΦ hƴŜ ƻŦ tŜǘŜǊ /ƻȄΩǎ 

strengths is the personal experience he brings 

to the subject, and this is reflected in a 

description of the climate and conditions of 

Glendoick, Perth, where a large percentage of 

the plants mentioned in the book  have been 

ƎǊƻǿƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦέ 

Having said all of this there were a few sections 

of the book that I did find interesting. Firstly: 

Chapter One Dwarf Rhododendrons in the 

Natural Habitat which covers distribution of 

species, ecology and introduction into 

cultivation. In this chapter Cox has included 

maps which show the distribution of native 

Rhododendrons throughout the world.  

Secondly in his section of classification he has drawn diagrams which make identifying the various 

species easier to identify. 

Two thirds of the book is devoted to species descriptions which are very detailed and he finishes 

the book with various ways of propagating. 

This book was donated to the library in 1905 by Gail Barth. 

Library Borrowing 

We always encourage members to borrow from our Library. If you have not borrowed before all 

you have to do is choose your book. Remove the card from the pocket at the back, write your name 

and the date on the card and place it in the small box provided. 

When you return the book leave it on the top of the cupboard so that we can replace the card and 

re-shelve the book. 



At the last meeting I discovered a few books missing along with their cards. Hopefully they have just 

been put into the wrong place. If you have borrowed a book please return it so that when we do an 

audit in the near future we can account for all of the items in our collection. We will of course count 

the cards in the box during the audit. 

Tales from Forest Lodge by Milton Bowman 

 The last month has been a busy one with garden cleanups 

and pruning but things are looking neater and we are 

ready for Spring. Many bulbs are either shooting up or 

flowering and the jonquils are lovely. Camellias are 

starting to flower and we are having quite a few blooms 

for the first time. One in particular had not flowered, and I 

thought that it was a seedling of a white type. It has now 

surprised us by producing lovely red blooms with a central boss of yellow stamens. Clearly I had the 

wrong identity and it reinforces the need for me not to rely on memory and instead to permanently 

label things. The best permanent label for us is the soft aluminium labels that can be inscribed with 

a biro or a sharp point and then tied onto the plant with copper wire. The only trick is to ensure 

that the tie is not too tight because twigs grow into branches with a little bit of time and there is 

the risk of strangling the limb. 

Christmas Cheer is just starting to bloom, Sir Robert Peel is doing the same, and Seta is covered 

with pink flowers and is a lovely sight.  Many other rhododendrons are full of buds and we are 

waiting for October when the Borders should be a picture. 

The July rainfall has been lighter than average and it totalled 115.5mm with 6 good days of rain, and 

whilst this is enough to keep the ground moist and we have not needed to water the main beds, 

some of the pot plants have needed attention. Overall we have had 492mm this year which is 

200mm below the long term average. I hope that August will be wet but we will see how it goes. 

Keep warm and dream of Spring 

 
 

 
 


